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MEMORANDUM 

To: Board of Regents 
 
From: Board Office 
 
Subject: Post-Audit Reports, SUI 
 
Date: January 6, 2003 
 

 
Recommended Action: 
 
 Refer the Post-Audits from the University of Iowa to the Board Office and 

the Interinstitutional Committee on Educational Coordination (ICEC) for 
review and recommendation. 

 
Executive Summary: 
 
Initially Approved  
in 1997 

The University of Iowa has submitted four Post Audit reports consistent 
with the Board’s Policy (Policy Manual §6.07) that requires evaluation 
reports on all newly approved programs five years after initial approval by 
the Board of Regents.  It is also consistent with the Board of Regents 
Strategic Plan.  The University has submitted reports on four programs 
initially approved by the Board in 1997, as noted below. 
 

Low Enrollment 
Program 

Bachelor of Science in Oral Health Science.   This program is a very 
low enrollment program with only one student currently enrolled in the 
program and only one living graduate.  The number of graduates is 
considerably less than was projected at the time of its initial approval. 
Much of the information on this program that is required by the Board’s 
post audit policy has not been provided. [See Attachment A, pages 3-6] 
 

Appears to be a 
Viable Program 

Doctoral Degree in Women’s Studies.  This program currently has 
fifteen enrolled students.  Since this program draws on resources from 
the various disciplines, the University indicates that there have been no 
increased expenditures as a result of offering this program and none are 
projected for the next three years. [See Attachment B, pages 7-10] 
 

Appears to be a 
Viable Program 

Doctoral Degree in Social Work.  This program has thirteen students 
currently enrolled in the program, with modest increases in projected 
enrollment for the next three years. The increased costs for offering this 
program in the past three years have been for equipment ($1,320), 
general expense ($37,552), and graduate assistants ($292,368). 
[See Attachment C, pages 11-12] 
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Center Appears  
to be Successful 

Center for Macular Degeneration.  This Center is the only one of its 
kind in Iowa. It occupies a 41,000 square foot laboratory and coordinates 
nearly 200 full-time individuals in clinical and laboratory settings. Its 
mission is to identify the primary causes of age-related macular 
degeneration and allied disorders, and to apply, develop and deliver 
advanced medical, surgical, rehabilitative, and educational services 
around the world.   It has been successfully supported by funds from 
federal agencies, patient care, endowed income, tuition, corporate 
support, foundations, state and private donations amounting to 
$20,400, 000 in 2001-2002.  [See Attachment D, pages 13-22] 
 

 
Regent Post-Audit 
Questions 

Responses to the Regent Post Audit Review Questions are attached 
[See Attachments A through D].  It is recommended that these post-audit 
reports be referred to the ICEC and the Board Office for review and 
recommendation. 
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